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August 27, 2019 

Honorable Kathleen H. Burgess 

Secretary 

New York State Public Service Commission 

Three Empire State Plaza 

Albany, NY 12223 

Re: Proposed Changes to Verizon New York Inc. Tariff PSC No. 9 and Tariff PSC No. 10 

Dear Secretary Burgess: 

Verizon New York Inc. (“Verizon”) submits the following tariff changes, to be effective on 

September 26, 2019. 

PSC NY No. 9--COMMUNICATIONS 

Section TOC 

1st Revised Page 2 

1st Revised Page 3 

1st Revised Page 4 

1st Revised Page 5 

1st Revised Page 6 

1st Revised Page 7 

1st Revised Page 8 

3rd Revised Page 9 

1st Revised Page 10 

Section 2 

1st Revised Page 1 

Original Page 1.1 

Section 3 

2nd Revised Page 1 

Section 4 

1st Revised Page 1 

Section 5 

1st Revised Page 1 

Section 6 

2nd Revised Page 1 

Section 7 

1st Revised Page 1 

Section 8 

1st Revised Page 1 

Section 9 

1st Revised Page 1 

Section 10 

1st Revised Page 1 
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PSC NY No. 10—COMMUNICATIONS 

Section 5 

1st Revised Page 1.11.3 

Original Page 1.11.4 

Original Page 1.11.5 

Original Page 1.11.6 

Original Page 1.11.7 

Original Page 1.11.8 

 

These changes implement the recent decision of the FCC in WC Docket 18-141, Petition of 

USTelecom for Forbearance Pursuant to 47 U.S.C. § 160(c) to Accelerate Investment in Broadband 

and Next-Generation Networks, Memorandum Opinion and Order (rel. August 2, 2019), granting 

forbearance from certain unbundling and resale requirements. 
 

Email notice of this filing will be provided to CLECs and resellers who have subscribed to 

Verizon's industry-letter email list, and will also be posted to the Industry Letter Section of the Verizon 

Partner Solutions public website, located here:  

 

https://www22.verizon.com/wholesale/customernotifications/notifications.jsp. 

 

The text of the notice is attached.  Accordingly, Verizon respectfully requests that 

requirements related to newspaper publication be waived. 

 

Please forward the acknowledgement receipt for this filing to Pamela Romeo at 

pamela.m.romeo@verizon.com. 
Very truly yours, 

 
Keefe B. Clemons 

Attachment
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August 27, 2019 
 
Audience: NY CLECs, Resellers 

 
 
Subject: Verizon Industry Letter: Revised Tariff Pages Tariff PSC NY Nos. 9 and 
10 
 
This notice is to inform you that on August 27, 2019, Verizon New York Inc. (Verizon NY) filed revised 
pages for its Tariffs PSC No. 9 and No. 10 with the New York Public Service Commission in order to 
implement two recent FCC orders granting forbearance relief from certain resale and unbundling 
requirements.  Details may be found on Verizon NY’s website at www.verizon.com/tariffs. The revised 
tariff pages are scheduled to become effective on September 26, 2019. 
 

If you have any questions regarding this letter, please contact your Verizon Account Manager. 

 

 
This communication is provided by the VGW Account Management Support. Requests to subscribe or unsubscribe to this distribution may be 
processed at: 
http://www22.verizon.com/wholesale/subscriptions/ 
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